Sept 25, 2012

Dear Carl and Paulette, 

It has been good that we have kept closer communications of late. I have appreciated hearing about you both as we all go through the adventures of life. There are things that I want to tell you both. Namely, you both have been important influences in my life, and this brief epistle can hardly tell the whole story. 

From high school, I have owed so much to Carl that I can hardly express it. We met in our school’s science club and Carl befriended a boy who was two years his junior. I remember a science club trip to Detroit on which we sat next to each other on the bus and Carl taught me how to use a slide rule. I was “blown away” by the power of the tool and how clearly Carl explained its use to me. 

At other times we explored the use of tape recorders—one of the “hot” technologies of the time; and we tried all sorts of tricks that the new technology allowed. We played “Flanders and Swan” and other music, which enlarged my range of experience beyond anything I had prior guessed possible. I had never thought of memorizing creative songs or learning new ways of pronouncing words. 

Carl opened countless windows into the possibilities of the mind then, and did not stop at the end of high school. In college, I visited Carl in Columbus and he visited me in Baltimore. We were both getting older and figuring out more complex things. I asked him lots of things about “girls” and benefited from his being two years older and wiser. Recall that there were no “sex ed” courses back then, so an older friend was about the best it got. Thanks for caring so much about close relationships that you could guide me in wise ways. 

What I am trying to say, crudely, is that I learned an amazing amount of things from Carl. And my current understanding of life tells me that I cannot begin to recall all the things I could be listing in this missive if my memory were perfect. 

Then Carl went to France and wrote often about his adventures. I saw him as a role model and applied for a year abroad in Germany. He told me about ten-speed bikes with derailers, and I could not believe him—but he was right! Thanks for opening up the opportunities of Europe for me. 

Next, Carl came back from France with Paulette, a wonderful young women he had met there! He had biked back and forth from his town to hers to get to know her better, and I was impressed that a love could grow so fast and be so strong. 

At first I did not know Paulette well, but I was invited to one of the three weddings that you two had, and that was so Ethoic! Once you invited me to Carl’s parents’ house for a fondue that Paulette prepared for us all: That was the first time I got to enjoy that delicious dining experience. Janice and I got a fondue set and kept up the tradition. 

We exchanged many letters during the next years, often carefully written in Ethoic, with attention to calligraphy and serifs. Ah, the art of letter writing was much more complex and caring back before e-mail, and we enjoyed staying in touch with each other. 

I will always consider you two as amazing role models for the art of living life, appreciating the arts, enjoying the details and creating a loving relationship. Several years ago, Carl came to Yosemite to hike with Janice and me. At the end of the day, he was on the phone as fast as he could be to talk with Paulette—staying close and sharing a love that can be especially good after decades of sharing the riches of life together. 

Janice and I wish you both all the very best. We want you to know what important roles you have played in our lives—venturing a couple of years ahead of us and showing what amazing things life can hold. We value your friendship higher than any others that we have had and wish all the best for you both. 

Love,

Sept 19, 2008

Dear Carl and Paulette, 

Thanks for the recent articles from the Chronicle Review, along with the beautifully decorated envelope. You have only taken your decoration skills to higher levels since I have known you. There will have to be a place in the Smithsonian for your artwork!

We just got back from three weeks of hiking in the Grand Tetons and the mountains east of Salt Lake City (which are very pretty). Janice is finishing the last drafts of two sex textbooks, so she read out loud as I drove to and from the destinations; and we discussed the best wordings and possible errors in the books along the way. It made the drive go quite quickly, and we accomplished a great deal on the books. Killing two birds with one stone. 

We have been getting lots of deferred repairs done on our 18-yeasr-old house this summer, and it was nice to come back and see many lovely improvements. We had forgotten how much 18 years of use can make a house look tired; and now we are back to thinking that the house looks like new again. 

Classes start in a week, and we are excited to get back into he swing of things. We make a large number of new slides for our courses over the summer; and now it is time to integrate them into the lectures—which is always fun. It is just one way in which we make sure our courses are evolving each year to be up-to-date; and over the years things have changed a great deal. 

We hope both of you are in good health, chipper and enjoying life. It is amazing how fast the years have passed! May we all have quite a few more. 


Love,
Carl and Paulette
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